
Some of the BoD met in Minnesota. There was not a quorum, so the BoDs present 
decided to have a committee meeting instead. They discussed issues to be brought up at 
the next meeting when a quorum was available. The new BoDs and some of the currrent 
BoDs also met in California under the same circumstances. 
 


